
Dear St Blasius Families,  

What an absolutely wonderful end to the academic year we've had at St 

Blasius! As I reflect on these past few weeks, my heart is truly full seeing all the 

incredible experiences our children have enjoyed.  

Our Year 2 children had the most fantastic trip to the beach - there's nothing 

quite like seeing their faces light up as they explored the seaside and created 

memories that will last a lifetime. The joy and wonder they displayed reminded 

us all why these hands-on learning experiences are so precious.  

Meanwhile, our Year 6 children embarked on their trip to the Houses of 

Parliament, which was absolutely brilliant! What a perfect way for them to see 

democracy in action and understand how our government works. These 

children asked such thoughtful questions and showed real maturity during their 

visit.  

Our sports day was nothing short of fabulous! The atmosphere was electric 

with children cheering each other on, showing tremendous sportsmanship and 

giving their absolute best in every event. Thank you to all the families who 

came to support - your enthusiasm made it even more special, especially the 

hotly contested 'welly wanging'.  

We also celebrated all of our children's successes. proud moments and our 

Stars of the Year. What a wonderful way to end the school year.  Finally, our 

fabulous leavers service was both moving and celebratory. We're wishing our 

wonderful Year 6 children all the luck in the world as they embark on their new 

journey into secondary school. They've grown into such confident, caring 

young people, and we couldn't be prouder of each and every one of them.  

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful children for 

a truly fabulous  year, and our amazing staff for their hard work, dedication 

and support they have shown. What a wonderful school community we 

have.   

Sadly though, we have to say goodbye to Mr Clark who will be leaving to 

embark on a new venture and farewell to Ms Ramsdale who will be joining the 

St Francis team so not disappearing completely!  

Have a truly wonderful summer break and we will see you all fully refreshed for 

the Autumn term on September 2nd.   

The big question last week was:  

If colours had feelings, what do you think your favourite colour would feel like? 

Why?  

Rainbow feels happy.  Lilah, EYFS  

Teal… would be happy because it reminds me of the beach.  Maeve, Year 1  

Black…would be scary because black is like the dark. Erin, Year 2  

Grey…emotionless and boring. Rhys, Year 5  

Kind regards  

Jemma Powell  Assistant Principal   
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Important dates: 

Tuesday 2nd September– Return to 

school 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

   

 

 

           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Year 4 Class blog 

Summer is here in Year 4! After coming back from our busy time at PGL, 
we’ve finished the year in style, putting together tyre-planters for the 
DCAT in Bloom Competition and helping to brighten up our school. 

We’ve also been learning about triad chords in music, playing an 
accompaniment to the ukulele ‘Favourite song’ using glockenspiels, 
working in pairs so that we have enough hands! 

In guided reading, we’ve been reading play scripts and showing how 
these can be best read aloud, as they were meant to be performed. 

Year 4 has been a great adventure – bring on Year 5 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Rowan Yr R 

House points 

Yellow House  

Red House-458 

Green House–440

Blue House–434

St Blasius Stars of the Year 

Gabe Yr 3  Harper Yr 4 

Class Attendance  

Congratulations to Year 2 for 

having the highest class 

attendance this week.  

Year 2 = 100% 

Year 4 = 98.94% 

Year 6 = 98.9% 

Year 3 = 96.83% 

Year 1 = 94.76%  

Year 5 = 94.29% 

Year R = 92.31% 

Top class 

attendance for 

the year 2024/25: 

Year 4  



 

School Uniform 

Reception class 

• White polo shirts with academy logo (no ties) 

• Trousers – Black or dark grey 

• Skirts/Pinafores – Navy or dark grey 

• Academy navy blue V neck sweatshirt/cardigan/Hoodie with logo 

• Pale blue and white check dresses in summer 

• Socks or tights should be grey, black or navy and shoes black and sensible. 

• Shoes should be black no labelled trainers 

KS1 (Years 1 and 2) 

• White polo shirts with academy logo (no tie) 

• Trousers – Black or dark grey 

• Skirts/Pinafores – Navy or dark grey 

• Academy navy V neck sweatshirt/cardigan/Hoodie with logo 

• Pale blue and white check dresses in summer 

• Socks or tights should be grey, black or navy and shoes black and sensible. 

• Shoes will be black no labelled trainers 

KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) 

• White shirt and academy tie 

• Trousers – Black or dark grey 

• Skirts/Pinafores – Navy or dark grey 

• Academy navy V neck sweatshirt/cardigan/Hoodie with logo 

• Pale blue and white check dresses in summer 

• Socks or tights should be grey, black or navy and shoes black and sensible. 

• Shoes will be black no labelled trainers 

P.E kit – all years 

• Black or navy shorts 

• Academy blue t-shirt 

• Plimsolls/Trainers 

• In the event of cold weather a tracksuit may be worn over the P.E kit. Pupils can wear their 

Hoodies for PE. 

 

Our uniform supplier is Kids & Co, Ryde.  



 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

PE days 

Monday – Year 1 

Tuesday– Year 5 and Year 3 

Wednesday– Year 4 

Thursday– Year 6 

Friday—Year 2 and EYFS 

• Please remember PE kit MUST be worn to  school on your child’s PE day. PE kits 

should be brought in for all after school sports. 

School information: 

School starts at 8:30 and finishes at 15:00. Please ensure your child is dropped off in plenty of time for the 

start of the day and that you collect your child promptly at the end of the day of after their club. 

Attendance 

If your child is absent from school please ensure you contact the school office promptly in the morning 

you can leave a message on 01983 862444. 

From August 2024, the fine for school absences across the country are £80 if paid within 21 days, or £160 if 

paid within 28 days. This rate is in line with inflation and is the first increase since 2012.  

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent receives a second fine for the same child within any three-year 

period, this will be charged at the higher rate of £160.  

Fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 

reached, other action like a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

If you’re prosecuted and attend court because your child hasn’t been attending school, you could get a 

fine of up to £2,500.  

This year’s Top Doodlers 

Beatrix Potter class - 

Dimitar L 

Mary Ellis class - 

Angelica A 

Tanni Grey-Thompson class - 

Mila J 

Tim Peake class  

Daniel S 

Ellen MacArthur class - 

Evie C 

Malala Yousafzai class - 

Liezah H 

Dina Asher-Smith class - 

Noah S-F 

Top Doodle class 

Year 6 

Whole School Top 

Doodler 

Daniel S 



 

Healthy Snacks 

A reminder that only healthy snacks 

should be brought in for breaktime, 

not crisps or chocolate. Thank you. 

Relish and School Meals: 

Children will no longer be able to book their meals in 

the classroom, all meals including home packed lunch 

should be booked via Relish. 

Meal price change 

Relish have increased the cost 

of paid school meals from £2.95 

to £3.10. 

 Next Years Term Dates 2025-2026 

New Autumn Menu September 2025 



 



 


